DODGE CITY, KANSAS April 30, 1941

F. B. TOALSON PRINCIPAL

> Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

We are making plans for our annual high school basketball clinic to be held on the 11th and 12th of December. Again we would like for you to be with us as head clinician. The clinic proper will not start until Thursday evening and will be concluded Friday evening with a game between Emporia Senior High and the Dodge City team.

The clinic has been growing in favor each year until it is now necessary to take in more time so as to permit more teams to be seen in action. We now permit each team to play another for a half only and then a new opponent comes in. These exhibition affairs do not count in the 18 game limit.

If you can possibly get away for the above dates I am sure that a profitable program can be worked out with your help.

Yours sincerely,

Laurence Stanton Basketball Coach

Laurence Stanton